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Astronomers have discovered that the well-studied exoplanet 

WASP-12b reflects almost no light, making it appear essen-

tially pitch black. Lead author Taylor Bell, a Master's student 

in astronomy at McGill University, explains that the exoplanet 

is as black as fresh asphalt because it eats 94 percent  of the 

visible starlight in its atmosphere rather than reflecting it back 

into space.  

WASP-12b is categorized as a “hot Jupiter”. It is so close to 

its parent star that the gravitational pull of the star has 

stretched WASP-12b into an egg shape and raised the sur-

face temperature of its daylight side to a blistering 2600 de-

grees Celsius.  

In the case of other hot Jupiters, things like clouds and alkali 

metals are the reason for the absorption of light, but those 

don't work for WASP-12b because it is so incredibly hot that 

clouds cannot form and alkali metals are ionized.  

WASP-12b also has a radius almost twice that of Jupiter and 

a year of just over one Earth day.  

It is so metal. 

Need research help from 

home? Chat with us!  

Staff are available online 

to help with all of your 

library questions. 

Find us at:  

www.lib.uwo.ca/chat 
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Have a great Thanksgiving and a  

happy Hallowe’en! 


